
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Family Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 

Meditation 

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship SDAH 1 (v1) 
“Praise to The Lord” 

Invocation 

Hymn of Praise SDAH 250 
“O for A Thousand Tongues to Sing” 

Tithes & Offerings 

Meditation Bukky Ayoipaye 
Exodus 34:5-9 

Children’s Time 

Development Offering 

Songs of Praise 
“Change My Heart O God” SOF 58 
 “Holy Spirit, Living Breath of God” 

Family Prayer Bheki, Busie, TJ and Andrew Moyo 

Scripture Reading Andrew Popa 
Mark 2:1-12 

Ministry in Music Charlotte Marshall 
“You Are My All in All” 

Sermon Pastor Llew Edwards 
“Forgiven” 

Hymn of Commitment SDAH 109 
“Marvellous Grace” 

Closing Prayer 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Sunset Times 
Today: 9:09pm       Next Friday: 9:15pm (Watford) 

 

 
ADRA Appeal 2019: Final figures 

Income Type Amount 
Coin cards 72.00 
Donations 3’662.70 
Door to door 132.52 
Events* 4’969.42 
Home cans 785.88 
Memorials 535.00 
Grand Total 10’157.52 

 
*Breakdown of the events: 

Event Activity Amount 
Flower classes 300.00 
Barn dance 156.49 
Car wash / Cakes / Crochet 300.00 
Children’s concert 1’953.73 
Joy’s choir 38.20 
Lillies for Easter 405.00 
Mother’s day lunch 705.00 
Pat’s sale 1’111.00 
Grand Total 4’969.42 

 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Llewellyn Edwards 
ledwards@secadventist.org.uk / 07460 734 560 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / Tel. number on request 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 

1 June 2019 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Let us then approach God’s throne of grace 
with confidence, so that we may receive mercy 

and find grace to help us in our time of need. 

Hebrews 4:16 (NIV) 
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609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
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Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Emili Maia 

Opening Hymn SDAH 567 
“Have Thine Own Way” 

Opening Prayer Stuart Joseph 

Mission Spotlight Arto Keshishian 
“Showing God’s Love in South America” 

Musical Item Andreas 

Lesson Study Arto Keshishian 
“Time of Loss” 

Mission Offering Jef Nascimento 

Closing Hymn SDAH 287 
“Softly and Tenderly” 

Closing Prayer Paul Clee 

PRAYER REQUESTS & THANKS 
Please send an email to prayeratstanborough@gmail.com 

if you would like to privately share your prayer requests 
with the Prayer Ministries Team and Pastoral Team. 

The Ginbey and Anderson families would like to thank all who 
contributed in Verna’s memory. A total of £535.00 was donated 
to ADRA. 

Family Ministries Prayer Basket will be presented to the Channer 
family. We invite you to pray for Lorna Channer. May God be 
with this family daily, pouring out His abundant blessings and 
allowing them to share those blessings with others around them. 
We pray that their needs be supplied according to God’s will, 
and that their faith be strengthened. (Luke 9:23) 

Please continue to pray for Jerica (friend of Dennis Johnson’s 
son) who underwent brain surgery to remove part of a tumour. 
She is not doing very well and has had some negative results from 
the medication. Her family and herself are going through a very 
difficult time. Please keep them in your prayers. 

 

GENERAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

At a recent church board our Stanborough Park School asked 
that SPC close down the church on 6th July as they celebrate 100 
years of being in existence. There will be a tent in the Park for the 
services. The board voted: 

1)   to hold a 9am-10am service for any who would not 
want – or are unable – to go to the tent. 

2)   to close/lock the church at 10am. 
3)   to join with the larger congregation for both Sabbath 

School and Worship Service. 

We are looking for volunteers to help with various duties over the 
weekend from the 5th - 7th July for the Stanborough School 
Centenary Celebration. We are also looking for paid volunteers 
for some areas. For more information, please contact Enoch 
Kanagaraj by 16th June on 07702 566 667 or by email on 
ovp@stanboroughpark.org 

Families in Need is getting ready the first lot of 300 school bags 
for children in need. We would like to invite the church to donate 
school supplies TODAY, the International Children’s Day! If you 
would like to make a monetary donation instead, one school 
bag together with the supplies is around £15. For more 
information, please contact Elena on 07511 368 893. 

Welfare Department is always willing to receive non-perishable 
food such as tinned fruit, tinned soup and vegetables plus pasta 
and pasta sauce. We are also in need of single and double 
duvets plus pillows. 

Help needed. A Christian family in Spain would like to send their 
son to the Stanborough Summer Camp from the 14th July. They 
would like him however, to come 2 weeks before at the 
beginning of July to stay with a Christian family who have values 
and principles. They would be happy to act as the host family for 
a child at their home in Spain as part of an exchange plan. For 
more information, contact Anna at apapaioannou@spsch.org 

PROGRAMMES & EVENTS 

Fellowship Lunch TODAY for those who booked in advance. 

Piano Recital TOMORROW at 3pm, by Carol Harris. Entrance free. 
Refreshments available. Donations in benefit of Families in Need. 

Choir Rehearsals on Mondays from 7.30pm. For more 
information, please email beatricenad@gmail.com 

Tuesday Bible Study Group at 10.30-11.30am in the Maple Room. 
All are welcome! 

Creative Craft Group on Wednesdays from 1-3pm in the Maple 
Room. We welcome any new members who would like to join 
our friendly knitting group. Please come and join us for a chat 
and a cup of tea, or contact Jenny for more information. 

Prayer Meeting Wednesdays from 7-8pm in the Sanctuary. Be 
encouraged as elder Roger Murphy inspires us from the Word. 
Bring your prayer requests as we sing, pray and give thanks. 

Carbohydrates Awareness Workshop for Type 2 Diabetes on 
Thursday 6th June at 7pm, ASDA Garston WD24 7RT, rm 1. 
Following a very informative and interactive part 1, we look 
forward to part 2! Even if you missed it, do come along! Every 
little (bit of information) helps! 

Soup Run on Friday 7th June will be led by Watford Town Church. 
If you would like to go this Friday, please contact Pat Walton. The 
soup run urgently needs sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Women’s Ministry meeting on Saturday 8th June at 3pm in the 
Oak Room. The theme will be “Women’s Well-being and the 
Laws of Health” facilitated by Richelle Anim. 

Men’s Cycling inviting all men to our next cycling event on 
Sunday 9th June. All abilities welcome. Meet at the back of the 
church at 9.30am for a prompt start at 10am. Please remember 
to bring a helmet and water bottle. See Arto for further details. 

The Big Summer Sale on Sunday 9th June from 12-2pm at the 
Stanborough Centre. Admission 25p per person. All the usual 
stalls plus many more including plants. A car wash will be 
available. The proceeds of this sale will be shared between the 
Church Development Fund and Pathfinders. There will be other 
charities represented. 

Church Business Meeting Every member is invited to the Church 
Business Meeting on Sunday 9th June at 4pm. Departmental 
reports will be available from the deacons after the service. The 
agenda is as follows: 
1. Financial Report 
2. Clerk Report 
3. Departmental Reports 
4. Pastoral Report 

100 years Celebration of Stanborough Park School on Saturday 
6th July. There will be a tent in the Park for the services. 

Community Day on Saturday 20th July. Please join us for the One 
Vision Community Day where we can interact with local 
charities and groups. Our guest speakers include Sarah Beazley 
(High Sheriff of Hertfordshire), Peter Taylor (elected Mayor of 
Watford) and Bob Jones (CEO of Watford and Three Rivers Trust). 
Please support this community project. For further information, 
please contact Enoch or Massimo: ovp@stanboroughpark.org 

Youth Announcements 
1900 club 
Friday 14th June will be the next 1900 club meeting! You 
are more than welcome to invite your friends. 

Teens Sleepover 
Exciting news! There will be a sleepover from Saturday 15th 
June to Sunday 16th June in the Cedar-Sycamore Room. 
Get your sleeping bags ready for a fun night! 

For more information, please contact Amanda Brown on 
07834 834 729. 

 


